COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD
BOARD MEETING

January 17, 2008
The January Board Meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was held at Maravilla in Goleta.  President Karin Cooper called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  The following members were present:  Susan Carty, Karin Cooper, Kathryn Draine, Peter Glatz, Naomi Hicks, Betty Kelley, Darilyn Kisch, Marilyn Martin, Suzy Pelovsky, Barbara Postma, Kathy Rose, and Celeste White.
Betty Kelley motioned and Naomi Hicks seconded the acceptance of the December minutes.
Treasurer’s Report:  Naomi Hicks submitted the Treasurer’s Report.  Naomi reported that a CD matured today.  She will be checking rates again before rolling over.  Recently, rates have been higher for shorter term CDs.  Naomi also reported that Refreshements are currently over budget.  A thank you letter was received from the Quilters Hall of Fame for the donation made by the guild.
New business:  Karin Cooper recommended a raise for the person hired to set up and take down the tables and chairs at the general meeting.  Susan Carty moved to raise the amount to $75.  Barbara Postma seconded.  Motion was approved.

Programs:  Susan Carty reported a thank you card was received from the Santa Maria Valley Quilt Guild for allowing them to display their Opportunity Quilt at our general meeting.  Speakers are scheduled through May.  June, July, and August will be special programs.  There is no signed contract for the April speaker, Karen Boutte.  Susan Carty has been in touch with the speaker.

Workshops:  Suzy Pelovsky reported that we have not received a supply list from the March speaker – LuJean Seagal.  Susan Carty has requested the supply list but the speaker has not yet sent it in. 
Future Programs:  Peter Glatz reported there is currently no speaker scheduled for October.  There will be no workshop that month and speakers are hesitant to contract for only the lecture at the general meeting.  
Door Prizes:  Celeste White reported that door prize collections were down in January after a big month in December.  She indicated that Door Prizes are not bringing in enough money to validate the generous contributions from the vendors.  Celeste recommended making changes to the door prizes by offering fewer but bigger prizes and raising the price of the tickets or mixing up the prizes doing smaller baskets one month and larger another.
Community Quilts:  Barbara Postma reported that 21 quilts have been turned in and 37 kits have been checked out.
Outreach:  Betty Kelley reported that she had no response from Girls, Inc.  Darilyn Kisch indicated that she had called and Girls Inc. does not yet have their certificate of occupancy.

Board Nominations:  Darilyn Kisch presented a draft for a possible re-organization of the Board.  There are discrepancies between some of the job descriptions and the By-laws.  Many jobs still do not have any description or are very vague.  Darilyn will email a template to all board members and committee chairs to standardize the job descriptions.
Meeting adjourned at 8:30 PM.
Respectfully submitted,
Kathryn J. Draine

Recording Secretary

